
Trailblazer Meeting Agenda 

June 5th 6pm - 8pm 

Location: Don Pedro High School 

 

Discussion: 

o Our first workday was a success! 8 people (Chrystina, Dan, Kim, Darlene, Diana, Mitch, 

Sue, Shelby) We worked for 2 hours (total of 16 combined hours) and cleared a decent 

part of the trail around Alfier Park. This will be a wonderful hiking trail, once we get it 

cleared. 

o Jane Cloud and I have successfully signed up for the Adopt A Highway. Our first cleaning 

will be in July. Highway 132 between mile marker 9.4 – 11.65. I believe it to be just East 

of Don Pedro Market. This is both East and West bound shoulders. Caltrans encourages 

us to utilize the recyclables, this will be a small revenue as well.  

o We participated in the Community Yard Sale and made $104. Met a few neighbors that 

purchased a couple maps. People also asked us horse related questions. I feel, overall, it 

was a great opportunity to represent The Trailblazers and let the community know who 

we are. 

o HOA accountant, Monica, has been a huge help and has offered to continue tracking our 

books. She has also mentioned, in the past, the Trailblazers used the HOA tax exempt 

status to apply for Grants. 

o We tried getting Caltrans to make the Adopt a Highway checks to the HOA but 

because they are not on the waiver, we cannot have the checks made out to 

them. If we changed the name on the waiver, then it would have the HOA name 

on the Adopt a Highway sign. With our name, it gets more people familiar with 

our group. 

o June work day --- Lets finish Alfier Park Loop. 

o June Hike? 

o June 24th is our next horse ride. Meeting at Alfier Park ride out is at 9am. Expect a 3 hour 

ride. 

 

I had someone reach out to me with concern of people using their driveway as part of a trail. 

There is no easement on this person’s property. I had provided another neighbor with maps 

and shared with them the county adjuster’s map. The upset neighbor directed her frustration 

towards the Trailblazers. I apologized on behalf of all horse riders and tried to assure her, not all 

riders are part of the Trailblazers. Our mission is to educate the public about the dedicated 

easements. This is the purpose of re-establishing the Trailblazers.  
 


